# SAINT PHILIP NERI CHURCH

### **April 26, 2015**

## **Fourth Sunday of Easter**

## Second Collection This Weekend Debt Reduction

**PLEASE PRAY** for the sick so that they may be comforted by the concern and love of their families sand the family of the Church: Jose Alvarez, Bella Jones Borkowski, Brian Bennett, Howard Daywalt, Mary DiDonato, Lillian Doherty, Emily Donhauser, Lisa Dougherty, Mae Hoch, Bill Keenan, Jean Keenan, Pat Kost, Nicholas Lannutti, George and Molly Lozinak, Phyllis Luther, James Maggetti, Sue Male, Joan Marine, Barbara Martinick, Tom Maher, Toby Merrill, James McBride, Jr., Julia McLaughlin, Stephen Merlin, Melanie Moletsky, Joe and Betty Mulligan, , Catherine Niche, Lisa O'Brien, Baby Addison Pfeffer, Baby Harper Ann Renshaw, Sue Roccia, Xavier Ross, Tim Schwartz, Eva Seeton, Kristin Shearon, Bill Shertz, Robert Smith, Janice Swan, Kena Thompson and for all those who are hoping and praying for organ transplants.

PLEASE PRAY for those who died and those we remember in the silence of our hearts especially, Sister Mary A. Ferraer, SSJ.,
Mary Beth Palonicola - Nicola
Sister Mary Alexander Machain, SSJ,
Paul P. Cahill and Gilda P. O'Reilly.

**BAPTISMAL INSTRUCTIONS** are scheduled for *Monday, May 18<sup>th</sup> at 7:30 PM* (Please note date change) in the Rectory Conference Room. Your baby is always welcome in Church, however, for the instruction itself, please try to schedule a babysitter so you may be free to concentrate. Please call the Church Office at 610-834-1975 for sign up purposes.

Mother's Day Cards At the doors of the church there are Mother's Day cards for living and deceased mothers. All the Masses on Mother's Day will be offered for them as well as Masses said during the month of May. Please fill in the information on the enclosed envelope provided and drop it in the collection basket or the Church Office. The card may be given to your mother on Mother's Day, or if your mother is deceased, keep it as a keepsake.

#### **ANNOUNCED MASSES**

:	ANNOUNCED MASSES
Monday	
6:30 AM	Layla Underwood
8:30 AM	Joseph O'Bara
Tuesday	
6:30 AM	Christian Ciammetti
8:30 AM	Kelly Monastero
Wednesday	
6:30 AM	Molly Hill
8:30 AM	John Antenucci
	1 <sup>st</sup> Anniversary
Thursday	
6:30 AM	Jason Benson
8:30 AM	Marie Therese Mahoney
Friday	
6:30 AM	Steven Kilcoyne
8:30 AM	Michael J. Ferki
Saturday	
8:30 AM	Catherine Rocks

**Spring is Finally Here! The Garden Group** is getting ready to start again. We will be selling 50/50 tickets in the vestibule after all Masses. Please stop by

and purchase some tickets.

Home Sweet Home! Attention to all those who love their families and homes and JESUS & MARY. Why not invite them to be a part of your family and share in many special graces? Today at all the Masses a short talk will be given and all will be invited to enthrone the Sacred Heart of Jesus into their homes and to consecrate themselves to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. Enthronement Packets will be distributed which include beautiful pictures of Jesus and Mary. This was first done in our parish 10 years ago. This is an opportunity for our many new families and those that missed it the first time to participate, and a time for renewal for all others. JESUS SMILES when you honor HIS HEART.

**SPN Flower Sale** There will be flowers for sale at the entrance of church this weekend to benefit the SPN Home and School. Flowers will be available until sold out.

SAVE THE DATE, Monday May 18th
Saint Philip Neri Parish Annual Golf Outing
Sandy Run Country Club
For more information, please contact Rob Grasso at
jrgrasso@comcast.net



## His Excellency Archbishop Charles J. Chaput April 20, 2015 Congratulations!

Shaun James A. Caroline Anne A. Mitchell Edward A. Kasey Veronica B.

J. Luke Jude B. Ava Marie B. Michael Christopher B. Lina Catrina B. Nathaniel Patrick B. Maria Cecilia C. Gabriella Rose C. Alexander Anthony C. Joseph Francis C. Alexa Francis D. Thomas Peter C. Charlotte Anne D. Catherine Adriana F. Ryan Joseph C. Gwendolyn Therese G. John Joseph C.

John Gregory D.

Lisa Agnes G.

Clare Alena G.

Jacob Martin D.

Caylee Rose G.

John Jude D.

Rylie Louise G.

Stephen Anthony F.

Kaylie Ruth G.

Stephen Anthony F.
Lucas Lawrence G.
Michael Sebastian H.
Michael Christopher H.
Harrison Sebastian H.
Clancy Joan L.
Julian Michael I.
Grace Elizabeth L.
Nathan Peter K.

Elizabeth Maly G.
Kaylie Ruth G.
Kylie Theresa H.
Ciara Maureen H.
Ciara Maureen H.
Clancy Joan L.
Mashley Valentine L.
Molly Clare M.

Gabriel Francisco M. Ana Maria Rose M.

Thomas Augustin M. Francesca Georgianna M.

Eric Michael M. Kacie Cecilia M.

James Levi M. Meghan Bernadette M.

James Daniel M. Erin Brigid M.

JanAnthony Nicholas O.

John Peter M.

Jeffrey Dennis M.

Cole Richard M.

Steven Vincent N.

Chase Robert N.

Matthew James N.

Lily Belle Elizabeth M.

Olivia Sebastian M.

Allison Theresa M.

Ava Katherine M.

Sydney Mariana M.

Nicolette Nicholas M.

Moira Katharine M.

Michael Vincent O. Madelynne Elizabeth M. James John R. Danyele Margaret M. Sophia Lucille N. Benjamin Sebastian S. Peter Francis S. Livia Cecilia N. Garrett Luke S. Meghan Clare N. Jack Edward S. Kathryn Anne O. Benjamin James S. Hannah Alice O. Ryan Mark S. Ava Christina P.

Joseph Anthony S. Alexandra Elizabeth R.

William John S. Sofia Inez R. Aidan Aidan S. Abigail Barbara S. Dean Andrew S. Aja Elizabeth S. Daniel Sebastian S. Allyson Marie S. Justin Erasmus T. Kirsten Margaret S. Dillon Joseph T. Claire Brigid T. Sarah Maria T. Liam Sebastian T. Jack Peter V. Sarah Patricia T. Julia Theresa W. Jacob Sebastian W. Ava Abigail Z. Matthew George W.

Matthew Francis Z. Alexandra Gabrielle Z.

Women's Prayer Group There will be a meeting of the Women's Prayer Group in the Rectory on Thursday, May 7<sup>th</sup> from 11:00 am to 12:00 noon in the Rectory Dining Room. All are invited to come! Join us and bring a friend. Sister Therese Michele, SSJ.

**SCRIP Gift Card Program** Gift cards are sold after the weekend Masses, during church office hours, and on-line at shopwithscrip.com (SPN code 7D53E11E329L). Contact Patti Hinchey at **spnscrip@gmail.com** or 215-836-2129.

#### ARE YOU A PARENT WHO HAS LOST A

**CHILD?** An informal group of Moms and Dads get together to talk or just listen to others who understand how you feel. For more information contact: Marianne O'Connor 610-825-4975 or Rosemary McNichol 215-247-2267. This group meets every third Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM in the Rectory Conference Room.

**H.O.P.E.** If you, or anyone you know, needs transportation to a doctor or dentist appointment, or to Church on Sunday, please call Anne or Bill Franks at 610-828-2530 or email: ann59bil@gmail.com, or Loretta Zych at 215-836-1127. Additional weekday drivers and group leaders are needed.

#### Frozen Casseroles for St. John's Hospice

Could you find time to make a casserole for the homeless of St. John's? Pans, lids and recipes are available in the Church Office and at Barbara McCarthy's (610-828-2058). Frozen casseroles are brought to Barbara's house by 9:00 AM. The next delivery date is May 6<sup>st</sup>.

Men's Prayer Group Men of different ages meet every Wednesday morning in the Rectory Conference Room from 7:30 to 8:30. If you are interested in joining and wish for more information, call Duane McCarthy at 610-825-5237.

**The Philippians** An organization for senior citizens fifty years and older that offers trips, programs, service projects and entertainment. New members are always welcome. For information on becoming a member, please contact Angela Berry (610) 260-1211. The Philippians sponsoring a trip to Harrah Casino on Monday, May 11<sup>th</sup>. Price and time can be obtained by calling Anna Marlin at (215) 233-1527.

#### **Mothers of Children with Disabilities Retreat:**

Monday, May 4, 2015 at Malvern Retreat House, Bishop Timothy Senior will direct this retreat. To register or for more information please contact Malvern Retreat House at 610-644-0400, malvernretreat.com or Sr. Kathleen Schipani at 215-587-3330, or <a href="mailto:sr.kschipani@archphila.org">sr.kschipani@archphila.org</a>.

## <u>Archdiocese of Philadelphia Wedding</u> Anniversary Mass Saturday, May 2, 2015 5:15

**pm** at the Cathedral Basilica of SS. Peter and Paul. The annual Wedding Anniversary Mass is celebrated in May to pray for and with married couples in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia. No prior registration required. Friends and family are welcome and encouraged to attend.

## Join us for a tour of faith and history

CTI TRAVEL GROUP
11 days Israel & Jordan
May 19-29, 2015
with Fr. Armand Garcia
For more information and to make reservations please
call Dale @267.388.6278.
There are still seats available!!



**St. Francis Inn** is a gift for the hundreds of guests served daily & for the team of lay & religious volunteers. It is a gift of love, reflection & trust. All of these gifts flow from God's abundant love directly from our benefactors & volunteers. It is through YOUR dedication that St. Francis Inn continues to thrive & grow. **Our Spring Needs:** New/gently-used Men's Jeans & Tee Shirts, New women's underwear. Spaghetti Sauce, Deodorant, Baby Formula.

Please contact Bro. Fred or Kevin @ 215-423-5845 if you have lamps, tables, upholstered furniture & household items (brooms, dinnerware, silverware, cooking utensils, etc.) to help furnish the new kitchen, laundry, computer & volunteer facilities at our new "All Saints" property located across Hagert Street from The Inn.

#### The 2015 World Meeting of Families,

All Love Bears Fruit Not everyone is called to marriage. But every life is meant to be fertile. Every life has the power and the need to nurture new life — if not through bearing and raising children, then through other vital forms of self-giving, building and service. The Church is an extended family of different vocations, each distinct but each needing and supporting the others. Priesthood, religious life and the celibate lay vocation to enrich, and are enriched by, the witness of the married state. The different ways of being chaste and celibate outside of marriage are ways of donating one's life to God's service and the human community.

#### **Custom Welcome Pope Francis Banners**

Your parish/school/organization can purchase a customized Welcome Banner in anticipation of WMOF and the Pope's visit. Cost is \$100 per banner. See the flyer below or visit the website for ordering information: http://www.worldmeeting2015.org/get-involved/prepare-parish/

**Member Expansion** The Ernest M. Strollo Lodge No 683 is a local community chapter of the Order of Sons of Italy in America (OSIA). We are a group (men and women) who hold family/traditional values, conduct events, support local/national charities and offer scholarships to member children. Meetings are held at St. Genevieve's parish hall at 1225 Bethlehem Pike, Flourtown, PA. monthly and membership is now open to the local community. (Please note Fr. Mike Speziale is Chaplin for this group). Membership is open to both Non-Italians and Italian Americans alike. Please contact either Donna DeFrancesco, President at 267-577-8139 or via email at (Dresherdonna@verizon.net) or Frank Speziale Finance Secretary at 215-429-9063 or via email at fspez1266GL@comcast.net for additional information.. 014phi